AGENDA

TOWN BOARD WORK SESSION


Meeting date: Thursday, March 7, 2013

Town House, 179 Westchester Avenue

Meeting Time:  5:30 PM




Pound Ridge, New York10576
PRESENT:  Supervisor:

Gary David Warshauer


        Deputy Supervisor:          Jonathan Powers


        Councilmembers:

Richard Lyman






Daniel Paschkes






Peter Falco

1. Call for Executive Session - None
2. Acknowledge/correct/accept minutes of Town Board Meeting held on February 14, 2013 and Executive Session Meeting minutes of February 14, 2013.

This will be done at the Town Board meeting on March 14, 2013.
3. Discuss Agenda Items for March 14th  Town Board Meeting, which tentatively include the following items:
· Establish a Parking District Advisory Committee
This will be on the agenda for the March 14th Town Board meeting and the five residents/business owners will be appointed to the Parking District Advisory Committee.  It will be formalized as an Ad-Hoc Committee.  The five people are Fred Albano, Billy Fortin, Joe DiPietro, Anthony Chiulli and Ashutosh Kaul.
· PR Partnership-requests approval to display a banner on Westchester Avenue for   the annual Pride Festival on May 19, 2013 
 

             -requests approval of the Special Event Permit application for Pride 



 Festival on May 19, 2013
· PR Community Church-requests approval to display a banner on Westchester Avenue for the annual Lobster Festival on May 18, 2013

· PR Library –requests approval to display banner on Westchester Avenue for the annual Taste of Pound Ridge on May 9, 2013

· Recreation Department-requests approval to repair park fence

 -requests approval for Summer Staff Pay Rates

-requests to donate a 2013 pool pass to the Lion’s Club Silent Auction

· Establish the “Adopt-a-Triangle” Maintenance Program
Councilman Lyman briefly discussed the intentions of the program and Council Sullivan will review it for any concerns before the Town Board approves the program.  Councilman Paschkes said that the agreement should include the option of having the individual landscapers who will be maintaining the triangles to design a plan or plant extra flowers to enhance the look of the triangle, at their own expense, subject to the Town Board’s approval.  It should also include a line that states “It is the policy of the Town not to use pesticides or fertilizers”.  It will be tweaked and discussed for approval at the March 14th meeting.  Supervisor Warshauer suggested in include a line that says services will include mulch subject to the Town’s criteria.  
· Lion’s Club installing a Hearing Aid Enhancement System in the Town House as project for their 50th Anniversary
Councilman Lyman explained that this hearing aid enhancement system is nothing more than an amplifier that has a microphone and it takes the signal and converts it to an electromagnetic pulse.  People with a hearing aid can use this to block out external noise that surrounds them and it picks up that amplified signal and it is crystal clear.  They make head sets that pick up the signal.  The 

Lions Club would like to install this system in the court room first to see how it works.  They can then expand it to Conant Hall.  This will be put on the March 14th agenda subject to Councilman Lyman discussing it further with Mary Ellen Lachowicz of the Lions Club.
· Grace Church in New Canaan, CT-consider 20 ton weight limit on the road
The Town Board should make a determination of what is an appropriate weight limit for that road.  It would be designated and posted as such without special permit.  There would be allowance with a permit.  There was some discussion about holding a bond in case of damage to the road.  Lewisboro would have to do their part.  

Supervisor Warshauer said that another issue with Lewisboro is the idea of restricted traffic on Kitchawan Road.  Supervisor Parsons from Lewisboro passed a resolution to not allow trucks after a certain size on Kitchawan Road.  Chief Ryan is not in favor of restricting trucks on the Pound Ridge side of Kitchawan Road.  Supervisor Warshauer will discuss this further with Supervisor Parsons and Chief Ryan.   
· Receiver of Taxes-requests approval for various refunds
· Highway Dept. –request approval to sell one dump truck and one trailer
· Monthly Reports
· Pay Bills.

4. Other Discussion:
· Status of Fair and Affordable Housing Model Zoning Ordinance, required by Westchester County Housing Settlement Agreement
David Stolman, F.P. Clark Associates, and Clay Fowler, Chair of the Planning Board are in the process of tweaking the language of the model ordinance for Fair and Affordable Housing.  David Stolman raised some issues with some of the other ordinances that the Town has adopted including the PB-C zone and the Housing Board that is involved with affordable housing.  Supervisor Warshauer suggested that he also look at the floating senior zone.  The only thing that is problematic with the senior zone is the priority list.  That has to come out and the rest could be left alone. Ten percent of anything built under the senior zone must be affordable. Everything else complies. They should all be coordinated to fit with the model Fair and Affordable Housing Model Ordinance.  Supervisor Warshauer will review the amendments with David Stolman and Clay Fowler.
· Federal Monitor’s request to identify potential affordable housing sites

· Consider cancelling the May 9 Town Board Work Session due to conflict with Taste of Pound Ridge event

May 9, 2013 is the “Taste of Pound Ridge” and we usually cancel the Town Board meeting to attend the event.  Supervisor Warshauer asked the Town Board if they wanted to cancel the May 9th meeting and move the Town Board meeting to the May 2nd, instead of having a Work Session on May 2, 2013.  Councilman Paschkes suggested that we call for a Work Session at another date prior to the Town Board meeting on May 2nd, if necessary.  This will be put on the March 14th agenda for approval.
· Status of revised Paraco Agreement-proposal for Dual Vehicle Fuel Pilot Program
Councilman Lyman just received a copy of the proposed contract at 5:00 p.m. today, so it will not be discussed tonight.

· Presentation of a plan for the new streetlights in Scotts Corners Business District

Terri Pike, Co-Chair of the Pound Ridge Partnership, spoke briefly about the Pride Festival and how they plan on showing a prototype of the new street lighting they would like to install throughout the Parking District.  They will put the prototype in front of North Star Restaurant.  The Committee has developed a diverse fundraising strategy consisting of public and private funding including donations, grants and fundraising events. The Partnership would like the Town to contribute $25,000 towards the project as well as having the Business Association contributing. They will develop an “Adopt a Streetlight” program.  Louis Fusco and Jim Best went on to elaborate on the street lighting plan the Partnership is proposing and showed the Town Board drawings of what they are proposing.  Supervisor Warshauer is going to reach out to NYSEG to see when the LED lighting is coming to Town.  The Town would own the fixtures and NYSEG would continue to supply power to the fixtures.  

Councilman Paschkes spoke up with his objection to an Architectural Review Board because that always gave an inordinate amount of power to a group to impose what they felt at that particular moment.  He has concerns about that.  One of the things discussed at one of the informational sessions at the NYS Association of Towns meeting he recently attended was the concept of form- based codes which encompasses the concept of how you want a district to look.  It builds that into the zoning and it is separate from the idea of residential, commercial or bulk regulation zoning. It would improve the look of the district and he wants to make sure what we are putting in long term, in the way of streetlights, won’t be a misfit.  
Supervisor Warshauer asked that the Partnership Committee present their proposal at the March 23rd meeting at the Town House at 9:00 a.m.  This is the meeting to set up a Parking District Committee.
· NYS Association of Towns Annual Meeting

Councilman Paschkes spoke about the highlights of the NYS Association of Towns Annual Meeting he attended.  He repeated the idea of the form-based code and will distribute the PowerPoint demonstration of this to the Town Board. He feels it would be beneficial to have a clear concept of how the Town Board would like new development to look going forward.  
Councilman Paschkes told the Town Board about the software option of renewing dog licenses on line with credit card payments.  It does offer a convenience to the residents and it will be discussed further whether or not the Town wants to go ahead with this.  

Councilman Paschkes also spoke with representatives from NYMIR and this is potentially a big item.  NYMIR is the general liability insurance equivalent of POMCO.  NYMIR is an insurance company set up as a reciprocal where Towns in NYS fund an insurance company and is run for the benefit of the member Towns as opposed to for profit for the insurance company.  NYMIR runs their program at what is generally a lower cost than most of the commercial insurance companies and is highly rated as other insurance companies and run a much lower commission structure something like 10% vs. 15% to the broker that they have assigned.  Their rates are generally more competitive.  It has been very successful over the years and we are in the State minority that has not joined.  Approximately 700 Towns have joined.  The reason we have not heard about it as an option as a Board, is because our broker comes to us annually and gives us three quotes.  He is not an agent of NYMIR and cannot present us a quote from NYMIR.  The 

Board would have to go to the outside and get a quote from an agency who is a broker with NYMIR.  Councilman Lyman felt this was a good idea to shop around and see if our policy can be lowered.  We can try to get a competitive quote for General Liability.  They do not do Worker’s Compensation or Disability Insurance.  
Councilman Paschkes mentioned that he was one of the delegates to vote down a proposal to the State to raise surcharges on fines in the Justice Court to fund an “Office of Town Prosecutors” because State Police are not longer prosecuting their own tickets in order to save money on their overtime.  

There being no further business to come before the Town Board, the meeting adjourned at 9:30 p.m.

